
Dear Parents / Carers, 

I cannot believe that we have already finished the Autumn Term—it has flown by!  This 

newsletter is a celebratory one so I hope you enjoy seeing the achievements of your 

children.   

Alongside this newsletter you will have received an email that has both user name and 

password to login to our website (under children_Christmas_songs).  When you login, we 

hope that technology is working and that your child’s class / year group song is there for 

your enjoyment.  Without being able to facilitate full Christmas productions, we thought 

this was a nice alternative.   

Sorry to be discussing next term already but I wanted to give you advanced warning that 

we will be looking at school uniform and ensuring that the appropriate clothing is worn.  

Children who wear the older sized clothes should now be able to get the correct uniform 

through our new provider.  We are going to have a ban on hoodies except on days when 

children are due to have PE.  It would be great if you could support us with this as some 

parents have asked for the rules to be tightened and we can only do this together. 

In January, I think that our current measures will still be in place 

for dealing with the pandemic.  If there are any changes due to 

the Christmas period / increased cases, we will let you know as 

soon as any DfE guidance has been issued. 

On behalf of all of the staff, have a wonderful Christmas and thank you for your support 

this year.   

Happy 2021 too - hope that it resembles some sort of ‘normality’ for you all! 

Mrs. Coates 

Week ending: 17.12.20 

Kingsfield Chronicle 

Ready, Respectful, Safe 

Diary Dates 

New dates will be added weekly so please do 

read this section each week. 

December 2020 

17th - Last day of term 

19th - 4th Jan. is Christmas holidays 

January 2021 

4th - Training day for staff 

5th - Start of Spring Term for children 

18th - National Thesaurus Day 

February 2021 

15th - 19th Half term 

26th - Year 3 Bikeability level 1 course 

March 2021 

5th - 14th - Science Week 

19th - Red Nose Day 

26th - End of term 

April 2021 

12th - Training day 

13th - Summer Term starts for children 

May 2021 

3rd - 9th - Book Week 

6th - Class photographs 

June 2021 

31st May - 4th June Half term 

30th June - Cromwell transition day #1 

July 2021 

12th—15th - Year 6 Bikeability 

15th July - Cromwell transition day #2 

22nd - Summer term ends 

Pen Licences 

Here are this week’s 

children who have achieved 

their pen licence for 

showing consistently high 

presentation of their work. 

Well done to:  

 

House Points 

We have a change in 

winner this week!   

Well done 

to all 

those 

students 

in GREEN team! 

Yellow 442  

Red 408 

Blue 295 

Green 494 

Sport Clubs 

In January we would like to start after school clubs 

once again.  With Covid-19 still at large we do need 

to keep to year group bubbles so we will only be 

able to run the sessions if a minimum of ten 

students sign up to each club.   

Premier Sport will be sending their offer to Mrs. 

Coates over the Christmas period and, as soon as 

we have the information, we will get a Parentmail 

out you about the potential provision. 

If you used Premier Sports before the first 

lockdown, you may find that there is credit on your 

account for sessions which had to be cancelled. 



 

Attendance Update 

We are aiming to have brilliant attendance all year.  

At the moment, our attendance is around 96% which 

is much higher than the national average.  We really 

hope that this continues and want to thank you for 

getting your children into school each day.   

Weekly percentages:  

RE 94.4%   RM 95.2%   

1G 93.4%    1P 96.1% 

2Re 96.4%   2Ru 98.1%   

3M 97.8%   3T 96.1% 

4C 97.2%   4P 94.7%   

5DC 97.0%   5T 96.3% 

6C 96.5%   6L 91.7%   

Overall school attendance was 96.0%.    

WELL DONE TO 2RU for being the highest attending 

class this week! 

Stars of the Week 

Today’s stars are as follows and they were 

awarded their certificates in our virtual 

celebration assembly led by Mrs. Coates: 

  

  RE  Star M.  RM Kamile M. 

  1G   Connie-Rose S. 1P Alexa E. 

  2Re Ronnie H.  2Ru  Jessica C. 

  3M  Alfie D.  3T Lily G. 

  4C  Katherina De.P. 4P  Connor K. 

  5DC Bethany H.E.     5T Tyler S. 

  6C  Megan J.  6L  Julita W.  

Christmas Cards / Online Safety 

It has come to our attention that some children have 
received Christmas cards that have included unpleasant 
content.  Despite significant investigative work, we have 
been unable to find the person who sent the cards.  Part 
of the investigation led us to believe that the content was 
related to Fortnite.  It seems that a large majority of 
children from Year 3 upwards are playing this game on a 
regular basis. 

Please can we remind parents / carers that Fortnite, and 
games like this, have an age rating and are not 
appropriate for primary children.  The websites listed 
below explain the age ratings and support parents with 
adding additional controls and the such like: 

https://www.esrb.org/tools-for-parents/  

https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/video-games
-age-ratings-explained/ 

In the New Year, we will undertake additional work with 
the children looking at online safety. 

1) Evie L.   Rock Legend  4C 

2) Isaac L.   Rock Star   5T 

3) Adam G.   Rock Star   5T 

4) Rory J.   Rock Star   6L 

5) Katherina DeP.  Headliner   4C 

6) Maia J.   Headliner   5T 

7) Daniel F.   Headliner   4C 

8) Kaiden W.  Headliner   5T 

9) Ifeoluwa P.  Support Act   3T 

10) Sophia R.  Support Act   6L 

Dear Mrs. Weedon, 

We hope that you have a wonderful 

retirement and thank you for the 28 

years of service - an incredible 

achievement!   

Thank you from staff and families at 

Kingsfield. 



Most improved handwriting 

R   Ezra R and Connor B 

1 Riley B and Jack R 

2 Shana T and Alfie A 

3 Wyatt N and Sidney B 

4 Oscar W and Louis R 

5 Shay L and Frankie B 

6 Kaitlyn C and Aleisha T 

 

Most improved attitude 

R Lexi-Mae H and Blake B 

1 Sophia B-S. and Oskar B 

2 Logan S and Luke Y 

3 Luca D and Zachary P 

4 Annaliese S and Ellie S 

5 Leighton S and Lola H 

6 Astijus M and Liam F 

 

Great progress award 

R Emily F and Nancy R 

1 Connie-Rose S and Swailey A 

2 Ella B and Victoria B 

3 Rhys B and Benjamin M 

4 Filip D and Katherina DeP 

5 Vinny M and George B 

6 Kirsty M and Kimberley C 

Great achievement award 

R Kamile M and George E 

1 Jessica S and Julia S 

2 Anastasia J and Kayden S 

3 Lily F and Lily W 

4 Courtney R and Sean B 

5 Maia J and Daisy G-M 

6 Robert G and Tristan C 

 

Always being ‘ready, respectful, safe’ 

R Berat A and Charlie L 

1 Leah D and Alexa E 

2 Alfie R-P and Millie A 

3 Milasi D-A and Poppy G 

4 Erin S and Freddie F 

5 Maria B and Bethany H-E 

6 Sophia R and Addison L 

Well done to all of 

these children for 

such amazing 

successes this term. 

Open Air Gallery 

On Thursday afternoon, the children from Year 6 celebrated their 

fantastic work on the war by sharing it with their parents / carers in 

an open-air gallery. 



Florence B Class RM 

Jack C Class RM 

Sophie C Class RM 

Ian G Class RM 

Kamile M Class RM 

Charlie R Class RM 

Finley S Class RM 

Joshua S Class RM 

Arla W Class RM 

Connor B Class RE 

Isla D Class RE 

George E Class RE 

Harry N Class RE 

Nancy R Class RE 

Camilla S Class RE 

Alice B Class 1G 

Emily B Class 1G 

Olliver B Class 1G 

Leah D Class 1G 

Maisie H Class 1G 

Amelija J Class 1G 

Jakub P Class 1G 

Jessica S Class 1G 

Ryan V Class 1G 

Kai Z Class 1G 

Madison B Class 1P 

Oskar B Class 1P 

Noah C Class 1P 

Mason H Class 1P 

Marco O Class 1P 

Isabella B Class 2Re 

Ella B Class 2Re 

Bradley B Class 2Re 

Sophie H-E Class 2Re 

Summer H Class 2Re 

Aaron H-G Class 2Re 

Teigan R Class 2Re 

Taylor S Class 2Re 

Logan S Class 2Re 

Joshua S-G Class 2Re 

Rhys-James W Class 2Re 

Charlie W Class 2Re 

Alfie A Class 2Ru 

Dilanas B Class 2Ru 

Joshua B Class 2Ru 

Iola B Class 2Ru 

Olivia C Class 2Ru 

Kyle M Class 2Ru 

Isaac-James S Class 2Ru 

Isabella T Class 2Ru 

Tallulah A Class 3M 

Henry D Class 3M 

Isaac H Class 3M 

Jake J Class 3M 

Theo R Class 3M 

Miriam S Class 3M 

Bradley T Class 3M 

Sidney B Class 3T 

Grace D Class 3T 

Thomas F Class 3T 

Gabriella G Class 3T 

Emily M Class 3T 

Emilis S Class 3T 

Khloe S Class 3T 

Lily W Class 3T 

Sean B Class 4C 

Frazier B Class 4C 

Filip B Class 4C 

Elizabeth B Class 4C 

Melody C Class 4C 

Katherina DeP Class 4C 

Ayden D Class 4C 

Mason E Class 4C 

Daniel F Class 4C 

Abel H Class 4C 

Evie L Class 4C 

Charly M Class 4C 

Alison S Class 4C 

Elena S Class 4C 

Imogen B Class 4P 

Amelia E Class 4P 

Eleanor G Class 4P 

Braydn H Class 4P 

Lyla H Class 4P 

Cameryn McT Class 4P 

Courtney R Class 4P 

Luka S Class 4P 

Oscar W Class 4P 

Alfie A Class 5DC 

Charlie B Class 5DC 

George B Class 5DC 

George C Class 5DC 

Megan F Class 5DC 

Oliver C Class 5DC 

Daisy G-M Class 5DC 

Taylor H Class 5DC 

Lola H Class 5DC 

Bethany H-E Class 5DC 

Jackson K Class 5DC 

Grace M Class 5DC 

Adele P Class 5DC 

Jack P Class 5DC 

Freya S Class 5DC 

Alistair B Class 5T 

Stanley B Class 5T 

Morgan H Class 5T 

Vinny M Class 5T 

Millie P Class 5T 

Oliver R Class 5T 

Kaiden W Class 5T 

Tristan C Class 6C 

Jake C Class 6C 

Mille D Class 6C 

Joshua P Class 6C 

Kai B Class 6L 

Kornelija D Class 6L 

Robert G Class 6L 

Lewis G Class 6L 

Dylan O’F-S Class 6L 

Sophia R Class 6L 

Ermana T Class 6L 

Robbie T Class 6L 

 

What an amazing achievement!  Well 

done to every student listed above for 

achieving 100% attendance! 


